
Northwest TN Workforce Board 
Executive Committee 

January 30, 2019 – 10:00 a.m. 
Conference Call – 1-877-216-1555, Passcode #845157 

 
Committee members present: Ted Piazza 
Committee Members via Conference Call: Gary Reasons, Rita Alexander, Brad Hurley, Ben Marks 
Staff Present: Jennifer Bane, Lana Burchfiel, LeAnn Lundberg, Gina Johnson 
Staff via conference call: Margaret Prater, Laura Speer 
 
Welcome: Ted Piazza welcomed everyone and confirmed that a quorum was present. 
 
Review and Approval:  Minutes for December 18, 2018 Executive Committee Meeting were reviewed. 

 MOTION: Gary Reasons moved to approve the December 18, 2018 Executive Committee minutes 
as presented. Brad Hurley seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried.  

 
Facilities and Technology Update: LeAnn Lundberg presented building and maintenance log which she 
receives from One-Stop Operator, Erica Nance, who tracks issues with facilities and reports them to the 
Board staff. Most of the things on the logs have been resolved, with the exception of Lake County’s 
heating. A part has been ordered to fix the issue, but as a result, our electricity there is on the high side, 
and we are trying to get that resolved ASAP. LeAnn has done inventory at all locations up to date and 
sent to the state for the upcoming PAR visit. 
 
Local and Regional Plan Approval: Jennifer Bane stated both plans were submitted to the state on time. 
We are supposed to hear back by Friday, 2/1, whether there any deficiencies in our plan or if any 
changes are needed.  Plan presentations to the state workforce board are scheduled for Friday, 2/8.  
There was only one comment received from a partner staff person during the public comment period 
asking for clarification on our projected service levels.  The amounts listed were monthly averages, not 
annual amounts. 
 

 MOTION: Gary Reasons moved to approve the Local and Regional Plan as presented. Rita 
Alexander seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried.  

     
Program Oversight 

 LWDA Monitoring Report: Laura Speer reviewed the Northwest Monitoring Status Report. Dana 
Sealing had no findings. Site Visits have been completed for Develey, Hexpol, Christian 
Professional Services, and JD Distributors. Once the Fiscal report is complete it will be noted on 
the report. In regards to our One-Stop Operator (OSO) and Career Service Providers, they are 
monitored on a monthly basis and if there are issues they are addressed at that time.  

 Quarterly Complaint Logs Update: We are required to submit Complaint Logs to the State 
quarterly for each AJC, regardless of if a complaint is filed.  Staff in the AJCS maintain a 
complaint form and report any complaints to the OSO who adds them to the log and reports 
them to Laura.  The logs are submitted quarterly by the OSO to Laura who then submits them to 
the State.  They are due by the 10th of the month following the end of a quarter.  Laura 
submitted ours on January 9, 2019 at 12:43PM with no complaints listed.  The next report is due 
April 10th for Jan-March 2019. 

 PAR Update: PAR will be here February 11.  They only required two questionnaires ahead of 
time this year, which is quite a bit less than in prior years.  Even though they won’t be onsite 
until February 11, we have already been supplying them with information they have requested.  
The state has also hired a third party who will come review the local area at the end of April for 
two-weeks.  Margaret Prater said she understood this review to be a result of the realignment 
to check qualifications of staff, capacity of leadership, etc.  The focus is to see if all local areas 
can operate efficiently.  Margaret said we shouldn’t have any issues since our staff has been 
here for a while and is well-trained.  



 Supportive Services Policy Update: About a year ago when the State required a review of all 
board policies, there was a change made to the ITA policy to remove the stipulation that only 
Adults and Dislocated Workers, but not Youth, could have up to half of their courses be in 
remedial or development classes and still receive funding.  The same stipulation was included in 
the Supportive Services policy but was not removed.  Staff recommended that the stipulation be 
removed from the Supportive Services policy as shown below so it would match the ITA policy:  
 

To be eligible for this stipend, one must be in good standing and making satisfactory progress, 
be a fulltime student with no more than 1/2 of the credit hours being for remedial / 
developmental classes (Adults and Dislocated Workers ONLY - does not apply to Youth), must 
not drop or be removed from a course without notifying and providing needed information to 
the WIOA staff member regarding this action, etc. 

 

 MOTION: Gary Reasons moved to approve the policy update as presented. Rita Alexander 
seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried.  

 
Performance Update: Laura Speer reviewed the PY18 Q1 Scorecard which details performance results 
for July – Sept 2018.  Tennessee as a whole passed. Page Two shows Northwest also passed. Laura 
pointed out under the median earrings for Dislocated Worker the actual is in red which means it’s below 
our target. However, because it’s more than 90% of the target, it is still considered as passing. This is just 
for the first quarter and is expected to increase.  Jennifer clarified the state offered all areas to accept 
the state requirements as their targets, which most areas did.  We requested to negotiate and 
submitted documentations showing why our targets, particularly wages, should be less due to the loss 
of Lauderdale and Tipton counties where we had several employers with higher wages.  The state 
lowered the earnings targets in exchange for increased employment and retention rates.   
     
Budget & Administration Update: Gina Johnson explained we received reallocated money last month 
from the grants closed out due to realignment.  Adult and DLW went down, but Youth went up.  All 
reallocated funds have to be spent by June 30, 2019.  Gina also reviewed the Financial Status Report 
ending December 31, 2018.  Of the total funds expended, 45% was spent on participants.  Of the total 
funds expended and obligated, 51% is for participant funds. $1,061,963.12 of the $1,271,732.97 
deobligated funds was reissued back as part of the realignment. Of the $209,769.85 not reissued, 
$131,161.04 was lost in formula funding as a result of the realignment.  The remaining funds were 
RESEA, REAP, and transitional funding.  The prior RESEA grant ended in June, but the new grant was 
issued with an April start date and was more funding than we could spend by the 9/30 end date.  The 
REAP money wasn’t all spent since we didn’t have as many continue to the Work Experience (WE) 
component as we would have liked. The state allowed us to use it for other WEs, but with the extra 
transitional funding for Lauderdale and Tipton participants along with special Summer Youth funds, we 
had about $13,000 that didn’t get spent. The budget looks high because of those reissued contracts but 
the deobligated funds column shows the funds given back.  We are also going to look to see if we need 
to transfer DW to Adult since we aren’t seeing a lot of DWs at this time.      
     
Proposed Future Executive Committee Meeting Dates: Jennifer proposed future meeting dates for the 
rest of the year, and the group agreed to tentatively scheduled them for: May 1; July 31; and October 
30. 
 

Other: Ted requested an update on the line of credit.  Staff are reviewing how much of a line of credit 

may be needed and plan to know before the next board meeting.  The bank requires the minutes to 

show that the line of credit has been approved by the Board of Directors.  

As there was no other business, the meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Lana Burchfiel, Public Information Specialist 




























